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Dates to Remember

REMINDERS:

Aprll School Phot
Fri 3" End of Term Ong early dismissal 2:30pm Wed 1 < May, lookout for

d | your <c¢chil dds
Mon 22 PUBLC HOLIDA¥aster MondayNo student order form in their bag this
Tue 2% First day of Term Two
Thu 2% PUBLIC HOLIDAANZAC DayNo Students
Fri 26" CURRICULUM DANXo Students
Tue 3 School Council
May
Wed 1st {71 hh][ t1I h¢hQ{
Thu 2 Yr 36 Knox District Athletics Bl T
Thu & Free Dress FundraiseMonbulk wildlife Shelter _ mes

h Workina Bee 9arl2pm 8:55am Warning Bell
Sat 11 orking P ) 9:00am Learning Begins
Wed 18" Yr 1/2 IMAX & Museum Excursion 11-11-45am First Break
Mon 20" SchoolOpen Morning 911am 11:45-12pm Lunch eating
Tue 28 School Council 2-2:30pm Second Break
3:30 Dismissal

June
Thu @" Yr 3/4 History Incursion
Mon 10" PUBLIC HOLIDAY: Queens Birthday

190 ¢ 21 Yr 5/6 Sovereign Hill Camp
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From the Principa | é
Thought for the week: Strength lies in differences not in similarities Stephen Covey

In the last two weeks we have acknowledged differences in our community, last week we
recognised children and people with Epilepsy and this week we have acknowledged children
with Autism Spectrum Disorder.

Six years ago | was sent a great article froma  parent please take the time to read
oOoHave you been to Hollanddé by Emily

| am often asked to describe the experience of raising a child with a disability - to try to help
people who have not shared that unique experience to understand it, to imagine how it would
feel. It's like this

When you're going to have a baby, it's like planning a fabulous vacation trip - to Italy. You buy
a bunch of guide books and make your wonderful plans. The Coliseum, The Michelangelo

David, The gondolas in Venice. You may learn some handy phrases in Italian. It's all very

exciting.

After months of eager anticipation, the day finally arrives. You pack your bags and off you go.

Several hours later, the plane lands. The stewardess comes in and says, "Welcome t o Holland."
"Holland?!?" you say. "What do you mean Holland?? | signed up for Italy! I'm supposed to be in

Italy. All my life I've dreamed of going to Italy."

But there's been a change in the flight plan. They've landed in Holland and there you must stay.
The important thing is that they haven't taken you to a horrible, disgusting, filthy place, full of
pestilence, famine and disease. It's just a different place.

So you must go out and buy new guide books. And you must learn a whole new language.
And you will meet a whole new group of people you would never have met.

It's just a different place. It's slower -paced than Italy, less flashy than Italy. But after you've been
there for a while and you catch your breath, you look around.... and you begin to noti ce that
Holland has windmills....and Holland has tulips. Holland even has Rembrandts.

But everyone you know is busy coming and going from lItaly... and they're all bragging about
what a wonderful time they had there. And for the rest of your life, you will say "Yes, that's
where | was supposed to go. That's what | had planned."

And the pain of that will never, ever, ever, ever go away... because the loss of that dream is a
very, very significant loss.

But... if you spend your life mourning the fact that you didn't get to Italy, you may never be free
to enjoy the very special, the very lovely things ... about Holland.

| hope you have enjoyed this piece it rings true with so many things in life. We are often

expecting things to be as we have planned but s trangely life throws us many challenges to
deal with. | have always believed we are only sent what we can deal with, however

sometimes we need a helping hand as life can overwhelm us. Our Preps are now attending

school full time. It is amazing how mucht hey have grown over the past 10 weeks, they are now
truly part of the The Patch family. They are still learning the routines and boundaries but it is
wonderful to see how engrossed they are in their learning activities and how enthusiastically

they approac h their work.




Continuede

|l tds hard to believe that we are at the en
It has been a very busy one for students and teachers with a range of incursions and
excursion |l inking to t he fosAthletice $ports,Switreiregr ni n ¢
competitions, tennis competitions, NAPLAN preparation a get to know you interviews

and Prep picnic, extensive initial assessment of students by teachers as well as all the
everyday activities that are part of school life.

I would like to wish all staff, students and families a wonderful holiday. It has been a

great Term One at The Patch Primary School and we look forward to Term Two. We
welcome our community using our facilities during the holiday break as it is great seei ng
children and families being active and playing outdoors, however, if you see anyone

acting suspiciously or inappropriately around the school grounds please contact the
Monbulk Police Station on 9756 6266 or the Emergency Management area of the
Department of E ducation and Training (DET) on 9589 6266.

We look forward to seeing you all back at school on Tuesday, 23rd April.

Have a wonderful Term Break and Easter

Regards,
Deb

Principal
Herrmann.debra.a@e dumail.vic.gov.au

Farewell to a special family
Thisterm we farewell one of our very special Patch families as they head to sunny Queensland! We
Sarah, Serge, Oliver and Sebastian safe travels and a smooth transition into their new community (
lucky that community is)!! Sarah and her family havelggli SSNBER mMmnnQa 2F K2dz
community, as school council president as well as EVERY other project that is happened or in the p
Thank you for all you have done and contributed to our school, you will all be missed and we wish yx
muchhappiness on your new adventure!!

END OF TERM ALREADYTIMETABLE FOR THE LAST DAY OF TERM ONE, FRIDAXPRIL

Friday 5t April is the last day of term. The time table will look as follows:

9.00am & 10.00am Assembly

10.00am & 11.00am Students in class

11.00am @& 11.45 am First break

11.45am 6 12.00 pm Students eat lunch in class
12.00pm 6 2.20 pm Students in class

2.20pm & 2.30 pm Students walk to drop off

2.30pm Students dismissed and picked up.

TERM TWO COMMENCEMENT:
Reminder that Term 2 commences on Tuesday 23 " April and Wednesday 24 t April. This is

followed by ANZAC day on Thursday 25 " and Friday 26 " as a Curriculum day which is a
student free day. O ur first full week of school will be in week 2 Monday 29 ™ April.
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ANZAC DAY

For Anzac Day, we will be conducting a whole school ANZAC DAY assembly on Wednesday,

April 24th from 9.00 &9.30am. Our children will be leading this very important assembly as we
recognise and learn about the importance of ANZAC DAY. We encourage community

members to attend this special assembly.

PREMI ER6OS READI NG CHALLENGE:

The 2019 Premiers Reading Challenge is now open. How exciting it would be great to see all
our students participate and complete the challenge. What a wonderful achievement this
would be. Information will be sent shortly.

The Challenge encourages student s to develop a lifelong love of reading as well as developing

i mportant | iteracy skills. Students in Prep to
books and students in Years 3 to 6 are challenged to read 15 books. If children are just learning

to read, you can help them to O6experienced bo
about the story, text and pictures.

For more information about the Challenge, please contact Jessica Holden or visit the website
at http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc/ S

CYBER SAFETY

The upcoming holiday period often means more oOspare
virtual environments. With this extra usage, whilst knowing some parents will s till need to attend to work
commitments and other duties, it is most important to monitor your <chil do sllticmesmp
but especially over weekends and when holiday periods arrive.

We candt ignore the fact t hat boundariesiniredgatds ® social medid. Alt o
parents need to take responsibility to ensure that
to apps they are underage for. Please be the parent and the hard call on what your children can have

accessto . A good example is we dondt give L palates t
by themselves, we allow them to learn with us, guiding by the side. Let this be the same with social

media be a learner with your child. Keep them safe and know what they are doing.

What does it mean to be safe online?
Behaving safely online means:
fprotecting oneds own privacy and personal
9 protecting the privacy of others (this can be sharing personal information or images, which in
most cases is unlawful).
9 selecting appropriate spaces to work. The home computer should be set up in the kitchen area
or somewhere common. Not laptops tucked away in bedrooms.
fbeing proactive in |etting someone know if timere
this would be a parent or guardian, at school a teacher.
TEnsuring a suitable onet nannydéd has been activat

Of course, these principles of safety and responsibility are not specific to the web, applying to the use

of the internet both  at home and at school. The virtual world of the internet involves many risks. Schools

utilise and discuss positive strategies that help to minimise these risks. However, parents

also have a key role to play in keeping children safe whilst online. For exam ple, OFace Book

should only be made available to ch d n above the
el S

re
and the old sayingo but EVERYONE h a an accoun

il
se

Further information can be accessed from th e web addresses below: http://australia.gov.au/topics/it
and -communications/internet http://www.educati __on.vic.gov.au/management/lol/default.htm
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2020 PREP ENROLMENTS

We are currently experiencing strong interest in our school with parents booking tours and we
have already accepted enrolments for 2020 to 2021 and remind parents of students with

siblings who will commence prep next year to enroll as soon as possible . If you know of any
family or friends who may be interested in joining me for a tour, please encourage them to
contact our School Office as soon as possible to book an appointment. Thank yo u.

ANNUAL REPORT TO COMMUNITY
Our Annual Report for 2018 will be present  ed to the School Community at 7.00 pm on
Tuesday 25™ June in the Staffroom. The report is tabled and questions regarding the report

are addressed at this meeting. The meeting is then closed and then School Council will
commence it normal meeting. There  port has been uploaded to the website along with our
AIP (Annual Implementation Plan for 2019).

RESPONDING TO CHILDREN REGARDING EVENTS IN CHRISTCHURCH:
The Education Department has sent the following information to be shared with our
communities:

Tips for supporting children and young people:
Common reac tions:
i Itis common to think about  safety and predictability of the world when tragedies such
as the Christchurch incident occur. Reactions are influenced by many factors:
1 Knowing someone impacted.
1 Identifying with the victims and survivors.
1 Seeing and hearing terrifying images and discuss  ions.

The developmental age of the person influences what they understand and how they
respond. Some may be unaware, others will be following all the discussions and media
coverage, looking for understanding.

What to say and how to care:
Here are some ways you can make children and young people feel safe:

1 Give reassurance that the incident is over.

1 Keep toroutines, as they are reassuring.

1 Have time to listen and talk. Listen to concerns and worries and discuss strategies for
feeling safe, dealing with  worry and being able to take action. This helps in repairing
safety and calm.

Give a calm response to their concerns.

Keep your explanations appropriate for their age and development. Start at their

starting point: ask what the child/young person understa nds about what has
happened and what their key worry is. Each child will have a different understanding

and will find different parts of what has happened frightening or worrying. Very young
children need simple, factual information balanced with assurance s of safety. Older
children will be appraising their own, and loved ones, safety. They may need help with
separating reality form fantasy, and to dispel rumours.

1 Reduce exposure to media coverage and conversations that are distressing and not

age -appropria te.

1 Monitor their emotional state. Changes in behaviour, appetite and sleep can be an
indicator of anxiety or worry. Young children often express worry through bodily aches

and pains

= =



- The Patch on The TraCKks!

Have you heard about our submission to VicTrack last year where we applied for one of the
134 historic retired Melbourne trams?
Well, despite huge competition (over 1,500 applications received), The Patch Primary has
been selected as one of 16 schools and allocated tram number 986, a W Class tram,
responsible for transporting millions of Victorians and an integral part of our rich heritage.
VicTrack will gift the tram and cover the transport costs from Newport, where it is currently
residing, to its location at The Patch.
Last Wednesday, Eloise Hayler, who is part of the tram submission team, and I, visited the
Newport Newport Tram Depot to inspect our tram and meet with the School Building Authority
representatives to discuss any restoration works. Our tram is in good condition and would be a
wonderful extension to our outdoor classroom and landscape for many reasons:

provide a historical context and an opportunity to learn and embed safe public transport

use (especially for our year 5/6 students during city camp)

introduce students to social and economic enterprise through using the space as a

cafe/pop up marketplace, during our many community events

create an environment that will foster imaginative play and social interaction

offer shelter during wet weather and respite from the Sun.

provide a focal point and a meeting place for families and community members and a

venue for community events

provide an early learning opportunity for the School's on-site kindergarten

act as a launch pad for a community projects and collaboration with students

be accessible beyond school hours to help foster a community hub

offer additional learning spaces that are interesting, inspiring and stimulating

Our next step is to await further information and timelines and to identify any requirements the
school may need to provide. For further information, see Eloise or Michelle.




T GRAM. REQISITION

stu ng murals around the school ground as part of the art program and
ir yutdoor/indoor acrylic paint.
Irs cceptable but bright colours would be preferable.
1as lling to donate or know of anyone who has surplus please deliver to
s | or notify Sofia Walsh
h ia.p@edumail.vic.gov.au
ke ance to anyone who can help.

Garden Team Meeting

Our next Garden Team meeting will be held on Thursday, May 2 at 7pm in the staff room and w
welcome any new faces who are interested in our grounds, gardens, or meeting other families f
our community and helipg our school. There is always a bite to eat and something to wash dow
great ideas]

For more information, contact Michel(gayner.michelle.t@edumail.vic.gov.au

Grounds Working Bee

We need to prepare our grounds for PatchFest 2019 and would love some help!

On Saturday, May 11, fromzal2 we shall be planting, pruning, restoring, weeding, mulching,
whatever we needto do, to make our grounds more beautiful and functional. Please mark the
date in your diary now, even 30 minutes will make a difference (and our pizza oven will be
churning out delicious pizzas to warm our hearts and show our appreciation).

See Michellgor further details

PatchFest 2019 Update

Our first PatchFest meeting for 2019 was held recently and we have been ablehtarness some
extraordinary energy, expertise, and commitment thatis sure to produce an outstanding event.
We have teams taking responsibility for food and refreshments, music, student performances
and activities, decorations and layout, volunteers, art, publicity, fundraising, and more.

If you would like to help in ay way, we would love to hear from you. There will be regular
updates and posts that seek help or share information and monthly meetings that update the
groups and identify the next steps.

The basketball court shall be like an arcade for fun activities thavill be suitable for all age
groups so if you know of an activity that would be worth considering, please let us know. Our
goal is to reach a profit of $20,000 this year, the most of any fundraising activity, and we believe
we can make it!!

If you have ary contacts or networks that may be interested in sponsorship (we shall be
supplying our official letter next term for distribution), we would love to hear from you. The more
we can reduce our costs, the more profit we can make.

Any jars suitable for condiments or jams will be gratefully accepted; there is a tub in the foyer
where you can place them.

Please feed in any ideasr@yner.michelle.t@edumail.vic.gov.au) or come along to our next
meeting onWednesday, May 1, in the staff room at 7pm.
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Forest Classroony Kinder and Year 5

We are proud to announce that next term, we shall be running a Forest Classroom program to conne
& 4 year old kinder children with our Year 5 students and build connections, ecological understanding
Patch identity to easeamsition to school and promote positive relationships.

Each fortnight, kinder students and Year 5 students shall work one on one to explore our school grou
interact with nature in a positive and experiential way. We shall be sharing more otttiggprogram
over the coming months and expect to commence in week 6, once Naplan is complete.

If you wish to know more about this program, please see Michelle, or come along to our Open Day o
20 where there will be an information session.

School student banking
Interested in helping out for 30 minutes one or two Thursday mornings a term to collect and count stude
oFyl1AYy3dIK LGQA | ¢2yRSNFdzZ st e& (2 0SS Ay@2t 3SR A
you would like to be involved or have agyestions about the school student banking program, please cont
Megan Robinson via the school emalie.patchps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Woodwork Class!

Last week our first woodwork class took place with a growgiuafents from year 4. Braden Grigg (fat
of Ned in year 1) is a qualified carpenter and happy to lend some expertise and time to devel
skills in our students and make some improvements with them to our grounds. Here is an image
repairing ®me gates in our vegetable garden.

Have you noticed our neBolar Panels?
Earlier this term we saw the installation of 78 solar panels onto the roof of our main building. This is part
Greener Schools initiative that will enable our school to generate renewable energy and saveioitydbdisr
On Tuesday this week, Kent used his drone to take an image of the roof and to provide a digital learning
opportunity for his students. This what they saw:

i W\ll

it
R
AL
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STUDENT SAFEIBUSHFIRE EMERGENCY PROCEDURES @ SPATCH P

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT DAYS(OREME& CODE REEIRE DANGER
In the interest of the safety of our students, families and staff, The Patch School will:
1 Beclosedon days where the Fire Danger Ratingisremeand willrelocateto Knox Central

Primary School, Boronia.
1 Beclosedon days when the Fire Danger RatinGisle Redas per DET policy

l'd 2dz2NJ a0K22f A &RiskkRegisie The Ratch StAi08 WALINBE CLABED on Code R

Where possible, when a Code Red day is declaredwilblie notified between 46 days beforehand BU
it may be as little as 3 days. Once confirmed (no later than 1pm the day before the anticipated clos
regardless of any late change in the expected weather, the satibbdie closedand thiswill not change

Due to the elevated bushfire risthere will be no staff at school on these daySpdates orschool
closuresand information on Code Red days can be found on the DET Emergency Management we

On days of Extreme Fire Danger, The Patch School WILL BE CLOSED and RELOCATE to Knox C
Primary Schoof NO OSHC PROGRAM WILL BE AVAILABLE AT KNOX CENTRAL PS

On days of Extreme Fire Dangiere will again be no staff at schoolf this occurs, families will be
notified using SMS and email (no later than 1pm the day before the anticipated closure) so please
aware you may receive the same information more thased S g A f € | tNGR2 RNIBN{BdaA
you to beabsolutely suresveryone is aware of this situation

Information about the current and expected Fire Danger Ratings can be found in weather forecasts
daily news programs, published on websites andewspapers, broadcast on radio and on GieA
website.

Please note that it is the responsibility of every family to:

know where to find and understand Fire m@ger Rating information

dzy RSNARGIFIYR ¢KS tF 10K {OK22f Q& LINE OSRdAz2NB
danger

sign the form acknowledging your acceptance of these responsibilities and return it to the s¢
(The Patch Permission form that shdille completed upon enrolment).

Please note the following procedure for children who are relocating:

Your child will be expected to attend Knox Central PS

Students are to arrive at Knox Central PS by 9am, no earlier than 8:45am. No staff will be on du
All Parents are to park and sign their children in at the office/designated area for The Patch PS
students. Please do not just drop your child off.

All students must be collected at 3:30pm from the designated area and signed out by their
parent/guardian/emegency contact. Please note that there is no afterschool care.

Thank you for your support and -@peration with this important safety matter.
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SUPERVISION
The playground is supervised from 8.45am and children should not be at school before this timg
prearranged by a teacher or due to a school event. Each day teachers will be in their classro
8.55am and parents should note that lesbegs at 9am sharp. If you need to speak with your cla
teacher around more complex issues, please arrange an alternative mutually agreeable time aft

If your child is ill at school, or suffers an accident, then staff will give immediate cdrapgmopriate
first aid. However, on occasions, it is necessary to contact parents and we are often frustrated
date information that delays this process.

Please make sure you notify the school Office of any changes to your contact détaide af your
Emergency Contacts as well as mobile phone numbers for our SMS system. Obviously, in extre
cases we may also deem it necessary to call an ambulance before consulting parents and you
aware of this. Please also keep the Offi¢ermed of any change in medical issues faced by your
children as this helps us to make the best choices for their welfare. Your up to date contact info
is especially important for our SMS system in case we need to contact you in case of an eraeygg
bushfire.

Are you Eligible to Claim for CSEF - Camps, Sports and
Excursions Fund?

Application forms are available at the office or they can be found on our website under
the ‘School Life’ tab ‘Camps Sports & Excursion Fund’
Please present your Concession/Health Care Card and your form to the school office
before 28" June, 20I19.




SNAPSHOTS FROM OUR 5/6 PHOTOGRAPHY MO




The Patch OSHC Newsletter

O3HClubgg -

Wacation Care for
The Patch Kids!

Annalise is a personable and very
knowledgeable member of the team
and we look forward to seeing her
around when she can be there!
Thanks Annalise!

A Special Thank You

On behalf of all the children at OSHClub, we would like to wholeheartedly and enthusiastically thank
all those who donated books, toys and other resources to our service. We now have a functional
miini library from which children can browse and borrow with more donations coming in every week.

We are humbled by the generosity of the community.

Tthank You

Service phone number: 0400 708 773

Coordinator: Bromwyn Ruigrok
Educator: Lucy Collins
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